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The regular April 8, 2021 meeting was called to order by the chair at 7:00 pm in the

Community Hall. Present were Connie Trolle, Clif Wheeler and Mike Doyle; Giles Giovinazzi joined
the meeting by zoom (864 9787 5052). Also present was Richard Polzello (in the room) and Dennis
McMorrow and Margueritte Mains by zoom.

The minutes of the regular February 11, 2021 meeting were accepted as written. The was no March
meeting. ' ‘ ‘ ‘

Old Business
There was no old business.
New Business

Application 21-02 was received from Taylor Pottbecker and Matt Ross to construct a driveway at 238
East Shore Road. Also submitted was a site plan dated 4-6-21 by Berkshire Engineering Septic System
Design. Dennis Mcmorrow explained that this plan is basically the same as previously approved in
Application 18-01 for Viltrakis, and reviewed by Cynthia Rabinowitz. The septic design is different,
and the house changed slightly. The addition of a detached garage behind and upslope of the house
raised questions of additional runoft, and Mr. McMorrow explained that as before all runoff from above
the driveway will be collected by the driveway swale and directed to the collection area above the
wetland. Noting that the proposed design is essentially the same as that previously approved, on a
motion by Connie Trolle, seconded by Clif Wheeler, it was VOTED unanimously to approve this
application.

Application 21-03 was received from Richard Polzello to repair stone walls, landing and ramp at 19
Van Winkle Road. Mr. Polzello explained that the damage had occurred during the winter and may
have been made worse by poor construction. The work had been done on Application 14-481 to a
design by Dirk Sabin. It was suggested that walls at the lake edge should not be vertical but sloped. Mr.
Polzallo said that repairs would be made with more care. Since the maintenance of existing structure is
covered in the regulations, on a motion by Connie Trolle, seconded by Clif Wheeler, it was VOTED
unanimously to approve this application.

Application 21-04 was received from Kurt and Karyn Heneveld for a 16x32-foot inground pool at 4
Esthers Lane Extension. A sketch shows the pool between the house and the brook, with no other detail.
The plan has not been reviewed by TAHD. There was brief discussion regarding receiving an
incomplete application. The statute says that the application is to be reveived at the meeting, receiving
the application starts the clock. The property owner will be asked for more information.
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Other Business

Connie Trolle reported that she received a complaint from Margueritte Mains regarding a swim float
moored by her neighbor in front tof her property. Mrs. Mains explained that her neighbor was unwilling
to move the float. She was told that unfortunately the regulations do not address this.

The complaint of runoff from 160 Island Trail will remain on the agenda.."

There was no other business and the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm.

Respectfully submitted,



